[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Portland:  Vickey Rand (CHOM), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Todd Daidone (Volunteers of America), Amy Grommes Pulaski (GP Consulting), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Tyler Smith (Veterans, Inc.)
Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Chet Barnes (DHHS SAMHS), Ruth Lawson-Stopps (MaineHousing), Arwen Agee (VA), Melody Fitch (Safe Voices), Steph Primm (KCHC), Dave Sovetsky (MMHS), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Alice Preble (DHHS OCFS), Tracey Allen (KBH), Janice Daku (RCAM). 
Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities).
GoToMeeting/Phone: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Kris Douglas (Caring Unlimited), Oliver-White (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Brendon Meattey (Veterans, Inc.), Rich Romero (OHI), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Nick St. Louis (BAHS), Johnnie Walker (Partners for Peace), Mary J. Boylan (HOME, Inc.), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Michele Staples (YCSPI), Kari Bradstreet (Hope and Justice Project), Heidi Bradley (CHCS), Sara DeRosier(CHCS), Jennifer Weatherbee (CHCS), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Dave McCluskey (Shaw House/Community Care), Abby Smith (PCHC), Mary Oplinger(Fair Tide). 

 [Reminder – If you call in, please email stibbitts@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: June 20, 2019, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: GoToMeeting 



Member Introductions: Norm welcomed everyone, and each person introduce themselves. A reminder for all those calling in - please email Scott Tibbitts to be sure you are included in the minutes. 

Review & Approval of minutes: Minutes were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 

Vickey made a motion to approve the minutes, this was seconded by Melody Fitch. There was no additional discussion. Minutes were accepted as presented. 

Big Thinking Topic: Resource Committee Quarterly PIT Update:   
Janice provided a summary for the methodology for the PIT from the Resource Committee. She reviewed the committee’s recommendations, including: 
Count Forms: Recommended MaineHousing continue to manage these to better ensure compliance. 
Sheltered Count: Recommended MaineHousing continues to manage this via HMIS. 
Unsheltered Count. Options include a Census Count- of all the people, or a Sample Count- of a small section of the geography then extrapolate the results. Sampling requires research of a correct method and getting it pre-approved from HUD. As in the past, the Committee recommended the Census Count. 
Night of County/ Service Based or Combination Methodology: Committee recommended the Combination Count using both Night-of and Service-Based Count methods. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date: HUD requires the count to happen in the last 10 days of January. The Committee recommended the date of the PIT Count to be January 28, 2020 and Service-Based Count to be Jan 29, 30, and 31. 

The September Resource Committee Meeting will be used to plan ahead to determine roles for leads etc. 

The MCOC needs to vote on the Methodology and the Date. 
Committee Recommendations: 
· Request to vote at the July meeting regardless of whether NOFA is out. 
· Post the information on the Maine Homeless Planning website so that all can review the information prior to voting. 
· Resource Committee would like to increase local involvement- please contact Janice if interested. 

MaineHousing’s next 5-year Consolidated Plan Discussion: There will be meetings to review the Con Plan information at all the Regional Homeless Councils and will be presented here at the MCOC in August. Information has been posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.

Update on Homeless Solutions Rule Change Process: The State is in the process of a Rule Change update. This may impact the shelter funding formula. MaineHousing is working in partnership with the shelters to create a recommendation.  This has been a thorough and in-depth process with multiple meetings and shelter participation including various shelter types. Ruth met with the MaineHousing Board to preview recommendations. In August there will be a request for Rule Making. 

Website Update: The MCOC requested an improved website, which was included in the Planning budget. There were discussions around what information the MCOC and Board would like in a new website. Ease of use and accessibility were of high value. This will be put to RFP. If you have other suggestions for what to include in the new website, please contact Ruth. If anyone would like to research other COC websites, please send this to Ruth as well. 

Federal Legislation: 
· Congress is working on the FY 20 allocations and budget, which begins 10/1/19.  If Congress does not lift the Budget Control Act federal spending caps, sequestration would occur.  Advocacy organizations are urging Congress to lift the caps to ensure affordable housing, community development, and transportation programs receive the highest allocation of discretionary funds possible for FY20.  Maine’s delegation is in favor of raising the caps. It was requested that the T-HUD budget not be drafted until caps are addressed. 
· Freddie Mac, Ginny Mac, are all down in receipts. There is a $7-8 billion gap in addition to raising the caps. 
· There is a HUD proposed Rule to amend section 214 of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1980. The rule would bar US Citizens and eligible immigrants from receiving federal housing assistance, if they share a home with a family member who is ineligible due to immigration status. HUD has admitted that this rule change could result in causing thousands of families to become homeless. There are other amendments to this Act being proposed, such as to reduce LGBTQ access and protections, which will disproportionally impact youth.  
· There is a poverty policy proposal to lower the measure of inflation when adjusting the federal poverty line each year, this would result in fewer individuals and families qualifying for various types of assistance.  

ESAC voted to pre-emptively approve comments opposing the equal access change and poverty rule change. The MCOC considered whether they would like to also pre-emptively approve comments opposing these changes to equal access or poverty rule. 

Chet made a motion to consider the issues separately. This was seconded. There were none opposed. Passed.

The group discussed a motion to submit public comment in opposition to an expected forthcoming equal access proposed rule. This would limit equal access to persons of the LGBTQ community. It would give persons more discretion for defining a family unit. There was no motion.  

There was a motion to submit public comment in opposition to the poverty policy proposal. Discussion: This would impact how the federal government would calculate the poverty line. The change in the poverty rule will impact those living in poverty and therefore have a direct correlation to increasing homelessness.  There was no second.

Donna acknowledged this is a complicated subject and perhaps the group didn’t have enough information. Donna volunteered to share information about the change so we can possibly vote on this at a later meeting. 

State Updates: Legislature adjourned earlier today. There were a number of changes, some which are still being updated. The State and Federal updates were posted online, but the status may change. Vickey provided an overview of the information to date. 

Statewide Homeless Council Update
No meeting in June; therefore there are no new updates. 

Regional Homeless Council Updates
Region 1- No new updates. Meeting next week.

Region 2- Region 2 hosted a Domestic Violence VAWA training. The training occurred in Portland as well. A power point will be posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. The group also discussed the Consolidated Plan. 

Region 3- The group discussed the Consolidated Plan. The group also discussed the Bangor plan for a Point in Time count in the summer. The police have expressed concern about the people arriving in Bangor from out of state. 

NEW News
· There have been a number of new Asylum Seekers that have arrived in Portland. As a state, we are ready and willing to welcome new comers, however the state is already struggling with availability of housing resources. 

Long Term Stayers
Portland LTS – The group decided to step back and reflect on what is working and what is not. They noticed that there are a few individuals who need more attention. To address this the group decided to alternate weekly reviews, one week would be a deeper dive into the needs of these individuals who are “harder to house”, while the next week would be a typical review of the entire list. This focus would continue to alternate every other week. 

Bangor LTS – Bangor has no new updates. They have less than 20 LTS. This group is gathering data and receiving HMIS updates from Mary Wade at MaineHousing. Bangor Area Homeless Shelter announced they have housed all of their LTS. 

Mid-coast LTS - has 4-5 LTS. 

COC Board Update: 
Board Decisions: Amy presented the decisions made at the COC Board meeting. 
Strategic Planning Update: NA
Coordinated Entry Update: Amy reviewed what occurred at the last meeting and proved updates. There will be a meeting on Monday.  

It was noticed in the Coordinated Entry notes that there are four population distinctions:  Domestic Violence, Youth, Vets and Regular. Chet suggested we add another population: Mental Health. The needs of this population are great and differ from mainstream individuals. 

It was explained that the three populations identified (DV, Youth, Vets) are expected to have separate Coordinated Entry systems according to HUD. Families can also have a separate CES process. HUD does not currently specify Mental Illness as a category that needs to have its own process. 

NOFA Related Update: 
MCOC Governance Document: Amy presented the Governance Document. It has been recommended by the MCOC NOFA committee and approved by the COC Board. It is here for the MCOC to vote and approve.
 
Melody made a motion to accept the updated Governance. Janice seconded. No discussion. No opposition. Approved unanimously. 

Selection Committee Charter: Amy presented the process as it stands today. There were no questions or concerns. 

Gaps and Needs Analysis Update: There was an RFP, the selected contractor was HSRI from Cambridge, MA. They have contacted members of the COC, shelters, conducted surveys, focus groups, school districts, DHHS, GA, etc. Through their work they are identifying gaps in services. Preliminary data will be back in about a month, with a full report at the end of the summer. The full RFP and winning response were shared at the Board meeting. 

System Performance Measures Update: Full System Performance report was posted. Scott provided a brief summary for each measure. 

As a Continuum there needs to be a focus on the System Performance Measures – these look at all projects that contribute data to HMIS, not just our small set of CoC funded projects. Of late, we have done a better job in collecting data, and the data is more accurate, but the trends are not always going in the desired direction. Need to discuss what group(s) should review this data. 

Standing Committee Updates – Skipped in the interest of time. 

Letter of Support Request, FYSB TLP Grant   
Last month we received a request for a letter of support for the Runaway and Homeless Youth Street Outreach Grant Program. MCOC voted to support all applicants, and they have gone out. However, we did not address the Translational Living Program grant.  Shall MCOC approve support for ALL applicants for that funding opportunity as well?

Dan H. makes a motion for the letters of support to all applicants for FYSB TLP. This was seconded. There was no discussion and no opposition. Passes Unanimously. 

HUD TA Community of Practice- Governance
Scott explained that HUD is starting another Community of Practice regarding COC Governance. Maine was invited to participate. The MCOC can nominate two people to attend a series of webcasts over 5-6 months. There will be about 10 COCs in each group. This is an opportunity to learn how other COCs structure their organization, their committees, etc. Two volunteers: Scott and Norm. 

Chet made a motion that Scott and Norm be the two representatives to attend the Community of Practice. Vickey seconded.  No discussion, none opposed. 

Next Agenda Items for Next Month – Skipped. 

Any other business
National Alliance to End Homelessness Conference is July 22-24. There are 13 people going from Maine, two of which have lived experience (first time in recent history more than one person with lived experience has attended the conference). All the Hill visits have been scheduled, including a first visit with Jared Golden. 

Longitudinal System Analysis. Scott explained this would be submitted tomorrow.  The deadline for submission is Monday. This is the first year for this report. 

MCOC Meetings Location- Abbie Smith from PCHC Hope House explained that they are no longer able to host MCOC meetings at PCHC. We will need to find another site for group meetings.

Homeless Voices for Justice – Longest Day of Homelessness will be recognized in Portland tomorrow, June 21, the Summer Solstice. 

Next Meeting:  July 18, 2019 1pm to 3pm
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